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NEW ADMINISTRATIVE POSTS ARE 
ANNOUNCED 

Congratulations are in order for 
Dr. Maynard K. Hine in his new 
position as Chancellor of Indiana 
University at Indianapolis and for 
Dr. Ralph E. McDonald, named 
Acting Dean of the School of 
Dentistry. Dr. S. Miles Standish 
is Acting Secretary of the Graduate 
Committee. 

Dr. Hine gave the commencement 
address for the first graduating 
class at Indiana Vocational Technical 
College in South Bend in October. 
In November, he received the Delta 
Sigma Delta Award for "Distinguished 
and Meritorious Service to the Dental 
Profession" at Miami Beach. 

OVERSEAS TRAVELERS 

Dr. Hine was in Varna, Bulgaria, in 
September for the meeting of the 
Federation Dentaire Internationale. 
Early in the autumn, Dr. McDonald 
lectured before the French Pedodontic 
Society in Paris and visited clinics 
in Moscow and Leningrad. The trip 
to the Soviet Union was arranged by 
the U.S. Public Health Service and 
the Ministry of Health of the u.s.S.R. 
In November, Dr. Roland Dykema was 
in Japan to lecture before the Sumiya 
Hob9 Prosthodontic Society. Dr. 
Varoujan A. Chalian returned last 
summer from a two-month mission aboard 
the S.S. Hope in the Ceylon area. 
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SEASON'S GREETINGS 

The Inci-DENTS staff sends warm 
holiday greetings to one and all in 
the School of Dentistry •.• and a 
seasonal pat on the back to the 
departmental reporters who so kindly 
pass along the information for this 
publication. 

JA 15' 

On our own Christmas list, we're 
asking for a steady flow of news from 
every department for future monthly 
issues. We need items like these: 
new employees, visitors to the depart­
ments, research programs started or 
completed, approval of research grants, 
new equipment, news of graduate students, 
faculty publications, and faculty 
travel and participation in meetings. 

Prof. Paul Barton 
Mrs. Pat Clover, 
Editorial Staff 

MONROE COUNTY 'BRUSH-IN' 
DRAWS 33,000 

About 33,000 persons took part in the 
Monroe County uBrush-In," conducted 
by the Preventive Dentistry Research 
Institute and financed by the Indiana 
University Foundation. All county 
residents over the age of three were 
eligible for the program of self­
application of prophylactic paste to 
aid in decay prevention. The mass 
application took place last month in 
schools, factories, the old IU field 
house, the Bloomington Armory, and IU 
dormitories, fraternities, and 
sororities. 



DR. HEALEY PRESENTS COURSE 
IN VIRGINIA 

Dr. Harry J. Healey recently presented 
a postgraduate course at the annual 
meeting of the Virginia State Dental 
Association in Arlington, Va. In 
addition, he took part in a Veterans 
Administration workshop on dental 
residencies and internships in 
Washington, D. C. 

The Department of Endodontics was 
represented at the ADA annual session 
in Miami by Dr. Duane Compton, as 
clinical lecturer; Dr. Samuel S. 
Patterson, who aided in planning 
activities of the American Association 
of Endodontics; and Dr. Healey, who 
is 1969 vice chairman of the 
Endodontic Section of the ADA Annual 
Scientific Session and will be chairman 
of that group for 1970. 

Dr. Patterson was a panelist in a 
recent postgraduate program at the 
University of Minnesota School of 
Dentistry. 

NEWS OF COMPLETE DENTURE 

Dr. James E. House spoke November 18 
at a combined meeting of the Howard 
County Dental Society of Kokomo and 
the group at Bunker Hill AFB. His 
topic was "Immediate Denture and 
Complete Denture Care." 

Dr. Raymond Kim attended the Lancaster, 
Pa., Cleft Palate Clinic seminar in 
October. 

Dr. Malcolm Boone visited the VA 
Hospital at Danville, Illinois, Nov. 
12 to set up a consultant relationship 
between the Complete Denture Department 
and that hospital. 
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Dr. David R. Jordan attended the Kingery 
Club meeting at Ann Arbor, Michigan, 
Nov. 20 and gave a table clinic the 
following week before the Detroit 
District Dental Society. He was to 
address the Evansville Dental Society 
on "Simple but Effective Partial 
Denture Design" at Jasper, Indiana, 
December 12. 
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NEW DENTAL ILLUSTRATOR 

Dr. Rolando A. Decastro, from the 
Republic of the Philippines, has joined 
the IUSD faculty as Dental Illustrator. 
He was formerly with United Laboratories, 
Inc., the largest drug firm in South­
east Asia. Dr. Decastro says that there 
is a great need for more oral and 
dental illustrations which are techni­
cally accurate, detailed, easy to 
comprehend, and beautiful. 

HONORED AS FELLOWS 

Dr. H. William Gilmore, Dr. Glen 0. 
Sagraves, and Dr. Paul E. Starkey were 
inducted as Fellows of the American 
College of Dentists during the annual 
session of the ADA. 

DR. STARKEY GIVES PROGRAMS 

Dr. Paul Starkey served as Chairman of 
the Pedodontic Section of the Council 
on Scientific Sessions at the ADA 
annual session. He also appeared before 
the Louisville Dental Society, October 
17, and presented a program to the 
North Carolina Society of Dentistry 
for Children, November 15-16, in Raleigh. 

DR. CHALIAN MAINTAINS BUSY 
SCHEDULE 

Dr. Chalian presented a table clinic at 
the Mid-continent Dental Congress in 
St. Louis, October 1, and another at 
a meeting of the Detroit District 
Dental Society, November 26. On October 
3, he conducted a symposium on "Head 
and Neck Tumors and Maxillofacial 
Prosthetics" at Mead Johnson Laboratories 
in Evansville. Dr. Chalian attended the 
Board of Directors meeting of the 
.American Academy of Maxillofacial 
Prosthetics in Miami and presented a 
paper. He was re-elected chairman of 
the Membership Committee. 

Dr. John Sandlewick has joined the faculty 
as an instructor in Maxillofacial 
Prosthetics. 



DR. GILMORE NAlfi..ED TO NATIONAL POSTS 

During the ADA annual session, Dr. 
H. William Gilmore served as chairman 
of the Section on Operative Dentistry 
and of the National Pla..~ning Committee 
on Operative Dentistry. He has also 
become a member of the American 
Association for the Advancement of 
Science. 

Dr. Gilmore has lectured or presented 
programs this fall before dental 
groups in Huntsville, Alabama; Fort 
Knox, Kentucky; Milwaukee, Wisconsin; 
Lincoln, Nebraska; Phoenix, Arizona; 
Washington, D. C.; Tulsa, Oklahoma; 
Cleveland, Ohio; Louisville, Kentucky; 
and Montreal and Halifax, Canada. 

In September he was educational 
consultant in television programming 
for Station WGBH, Boston. The follow­
ing month he served as Secretary of 
the .American Academy of Gold Foil 
Operators during their annual session 
in San Juan, Puerto Rico. 

On November 12, Dr. Frederick A. Hohlt, 
Clinical Chairman of Operative 
Dentistry, demonstrated gold foil 
procedures to a study club in Terre 
Haute. 

PROF. PHILLIPS LECTURES AT 
LSU DENTAL SCHOOL 

During November and December, Prof. 
Ralph W. Phillips is giving a series 
of lectures as Visiting Professor at 
the Louisiana State University School 
of Dentistry in New Orleans. He also 
spoke and presented programs to groups 
in York, Pennsylvania; Washington, D.C.; 
Detroit and Ypsilanti, Michigan; and 
Huntsville, Alabama. He attended 
meetings of the .American Association 
for the Advancement of Science, Dallas; 
the Biomaterials Advisory Committee, 
National Institu~e of Dental Research, 
Bethesda, Maryland; and the Research 
Committee of the American College of 
Dentists, Cleveland. 
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INVITED AS COrJSULTPJ\fT 

Dr. David F. Mitchell has been invited 
by Southern Illinois University to 
serve as consultant on a proposal to 
establish a dental school in Edwardsville, 
Illinois. 

STAFF CHANGES 

fv'.Irs. Janice Goodpaster is a new dental 
assistant with the Oral Surgery Department 
in Long Hospital. She is a 1962 
graduate of the Wood School's program 
for dental assistants. 

Mrs. Sarah Manion has moved from the 
Dean's office and is now secretary to 
Dr. Bogan and Mr. Curtis. Mrs. Gazel 
Dale has joined the staff of the 
Business Office. 

The Department of Operative Dentistry 
recently welcomed two new dental 
assistants: Miss Margaret Schaadt and 
Mrs. Judith Brooks. Judy's husband is 
a sophomore dental student. 

V.irs. Della Swango has joined the Depart­
ment of Partial Prosthodontics as a 
dental assistant. She worked in private 
practice for 10 years. 

Leon Chastian has left the Order Depart­
ment to begin Army service. 

Miss Cheeri Federle, dental hygienist for 
Preventive Dentistry, became Mrs. David 
Dennis, November 30. Her husband is a 
freshman dental student. 

The Department of Pedodontics welcomes 
a new dental assistant, Miss Aida Mena. 
She comes to us from the DAU Program 
at the University of Alabama School of 
Dentistry in Birmingham. Also, Mrs. 
Barbara Warner has returned as a dental 
assistant, after a leave of absence. 

DEPARTMENT PRESENTS COURSES 

On November 13, the Dental Materials 
staff presented an all-day course for 
dental assistants in Indianapolis. A 
week later, the department gave an all­
day course for dentists in Fort Wayne. 
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